AD Hoc Parking Committee Meet and Greet At the Villa Meeting House

May 13, 2017

Everyone arrived about 2 o'clock.

Present: Cassandra Crawford Parkevue Townhouses Niki Vong BOD Member at Large

Jennifer Batson Fairfield Townhouses Vern Chute III BOD Member at Large

Patricia Rodriguez Fairfield Townhouses Peggy Moynahan Board Treasurer

Tony Hudson Parkevue Townhouses

Joe Katz Parkevue Townhouses

Milan Patel Parkevue Townhouses

Thuan Vong Parkevue Townhouses

Quavaunda Jefferson Fairfield Townhouse (was adsent)

Coffee and donuts were supplied for the Meet and Greet.

Introduced ourselves by wearing name tags.

A little back ground was shared by everyone.

The residents had questions on what has been done to this point.

Peggy stated the Board has contacted two Civil Engineers, one in Northern Virginia and one locally, for a letter stating the cost and what services would be provided for that cost, in doing a complete comprehensive study on our parking situation, and any and all solutions. It was requested we get these letters by May's Board Meeting, but so far we have not them received.

There was discussion of what the Committee can do and has to do it.

They selected a Chairman: Patricia Rodreguez and

Secretary: Jennifer Batson

There was some discussion about the duties that would have to be done. And the importance of communication to the residents, the committee and with the Board of Directors though a Laision.

The next meeting Saturday June 3, 2017 at 10 am at the Community Center (to be confirmed that it is free)